Motion # :

________________________, seconded by ________________________ that ARCC recommend to the Arts and Science Executive that the classroom contact hours for ECON1006 (Microeconomics) be changed from “three hours of lecture per week per term" to “four hours of lecture and tutorial per week.”
Rationale:

At the present time, the Economics department supplements the three hours of lectures per week with a one hour per week non-mandatory tutorial.  After a series of meetings with the Dean and Associate Dean in 2016, there was agreement that a one hour tutorial per week should be formally incorporated into the delivery of the on-campus offering of ECON1006.  In the recent past, class average grades have declined; failure rates increased and student engagement in the course readings has been inadequate.  In 2014 and 2015 non-mandatory tutorials were put in place to try to improve outcomes and give our students the best opportunity to succeed.  While the tutorials appeared to help the students who attended, overall attendance was poor.  So, formally incorporating a one hour tutorial into the class time should help improve student outcomes and retention.    With the proposed change, the course will be scheduled with two 110 minute lecture sessions per week.  This change will simplify scheduling, and will allow the instructor(s) greater flexibility in structuring the course material and incorporating in-class examples and practice problems, so as to maximize the learning benefits and outcomes for the students.  
Motion # :

________________________, seconded by ________________________ that ARCC recommend to the Arts and Science Executive that the classroom contact hours for ECON1007 (Macroeconomics) be changed from “three hours of lecture per week per term" to “four hours of lecture and tutorial per week.”
Rationale:

At the present time, the Economics department supplements the three hours of lectures per week with a one hour per week non-mandatory tutorial.  After a series of meetings with the Dean and Associate Dean in 2016, there was agreement that a one hour tutorial per week should be formally incorporated into the delivery of the on-campus offering of ECON1007.  In the recent past, class average grades have declined; failure rates increased and student engagement in the course readings has been inadequate.  In 2014 and 2015 non-mandatory tutorials were put in place to try to improve outcomes and give our students the best opportunity to succeed.  While the tutorials appeared to help the students who attended, overall attendance was poor.  So, formally incorporating a one hour tutorial into the class time should help improve student outcomes and retention.    With the proposed change, the course will be scheduled with one 170- minute lecture and one 60-minute tutorial session per week.  This change will allow the instructor(s) to maintain the current structure of the course material and allow more time for incorporating in-class examples, while providing dedicated time for problem sets and student queries, maximizing the learning benefits and outcomes for the students.  
